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A MEETING OF KIRKHAM TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY JULY 3RD 2012 COUNCIL CHAMBER COUNCIL OFFICES MOOR STREET KIRKHAM FOLLOWING 

A PRESENTATION BY NETWORK RAIL AND LEISURE COMMITTEE AT 7PM

Network Rail presentation: Network Rail staff gave a robust presentation of the essential planned works to be carried out in Kirkham and Rural Fylde in the coming months to support and provide electrification of the North West Rail line which will provide a quiet fast service for all on completion. Reassurance was sought and given by their staff on managed closure of roads in the area. For Kirkham this will mean a minimum disruption on Station Road at weekends with single line traffic in operation rather than the original planned total road closure for a lengthy period.

The Mayor and Cllr Oades thanked Network Rail for their co-operation in working towards a compromise for the improvement to the lines and traffic management. Further information will be available nearer the time with a link to Network Rail passenger information line added to the KTC web page. Contact details for the Kirkham and Wesham Advertiser to be passed to Ms. McGuiness
1. Apologies for absence: Cllr Murrey – ill health

2. Declarations of interest: Members were reminded that in accordance with the Local authorities Code of Conduct Act 2007 (part 2) Members Interests and Councils Standing Orders that any pecuniary or other interests should be declared. Cllr Hardy declared an interest in all planning matters and Cllr McIver on any item pertaining to the Local Plan 2012-2030.

3. Policing in Kirkham:  the Police report for June was distributed. Issues arising were a slight increase in criminal damage and burglary. Club Day was quiet busy but with no major issues. The Kirkgate center is to have CCTV installed in the underground car park. Police request for keys to the park gates to be discussed further. 
4. Ratification of the actions of the Leisure Committee held on July 3rd 2012: approved

5. Approval of the minutes of Council held on Wednesday June 6th 2012: approved

6. Matters arising from those minutes not on the agenda: a condition on the planning application granted for Kirkham Grammar School is a robust transport plan and car parking issues resolved. Cllr Beckett reported that further talks with the Willows Social club are planned with KGS as a positive move forward.
7. Mayor’s announcements: the Mayor reported on the many events he has attended. An invitation from Kirkham singers for a concert was not received and further investigations will be made.

8. Town Clerks announcements and correspondence: a public meeting re Cuadrilla with Mark Menzies MP and a public representative to be organized in conjunction with an invitation to the public to nominate a local children’s charity of their choice for the donations received for the ‘Baby in the Brook’. This will be from 6.30 to 7pm followed by the Cudrilla debate at a date to be decided. (Note Mike Hill who spoke at Wrea Green will now make himself available for this debate).
9. Parks and Open Spaces report: members received a report on the last meeting held and were asked to note and approve the actions taken to date.  The amended SLA Capital budget – draft 7 – to be signed by the Mayor to release funds to KTC. The Birley Street programme of works to be furthered as planned.

Initial meetings set for the WSH and pavilion starting with Croft Goode Architects

FBC request to utilize the central lock up space for FBC horticultural staff at the pavilion approved subject to the necessary training and security taking place. This is an interim measure prior to the proposed upgrade of the building
Suitable signage in the ‘Kirkham green’ approved using the previously approved logo, telephone contact and web page details only.
A rolling programme of mature trees checks to be implemented by FBC.
Events on the parks: the clerk reported that following many discussions Cornerstones have cancelled their planned event on the park July 28th. Council approved a nonreturnable deposit to be charge in future.

The mural proposed by Guides to further when the exact size of the project is known and preferred location within the play area Memorial Gardens.
10. Rural Splash: further fundraising may include a Vegas night at the Willows Club. Plans for the additional funding from LSP underway.

11. KWBG: Cllr Silverwood reported the Mary Portas 2nd round bid will take place at the end of July. A further £100k funding may be spent on consultants by FBC although this is to be challenged. Independent trader’s month in July has secured a £1k grant from FBC to promote Kirkham traders.

12. Planning applications:

12/0373 82 poulton Street


KTC no objections
12/0350 3-5 Blackpool Road


KTC no objections

12/0340 5 Freckleton Street


KTC observe

a. Lack of sufficient car parking

b. Lack of external refuse storage

c. Possible overload of communal sewer



12/0361 D.Hall Transport


KTC no objections



12/0378 30 Poulton Street


KTC no objections


APP/M2325/A/12/2174066 Georges Garage site Warton  - a KTC Councillor will attend    the hearing set for Tuesday September 18th 2012 10am Town Hall St. Anne’s.

FBC economic development strategy and action plan 2012-2030 to be included in the planned public meeting to hear public concerns with a further response made to FBC.

13. Licensing: the requested restrictions are now in place excluding Barnfield which would require a resubmission. Noted

14. Finance report June: Cllr Oades requested a breakdown of Civic expenses be reinstated. The planned NatWest account will be activated within the next month. Noted

15. Twinning: no report

16. Staffing: the clerk reported a temporary cleaner has been sourced from KGS to cover for caretaker holidays

17. Highways: cycling on footpaths by adults and children reported as a hazard by several councilors – the Police informed. Other issues reported to Cllr. Oades

18. Council web page: no further reports - a further meeting to be planned.

19. Date and time of next meeting: the date and time of the next meeting is Tuesday September 4th 2012 Council Chamber Council Offices Moor Street Kirkham following Leisure Committee at 7pm
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